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MEMO 

Date: March 2, 2022 

From: Dan Stapleton, Assistant Executive Officer 

To:   Chair Gilless and Members of the Board   

Subject: Request for Reappointment of PFEC Chairman, Frank Mulhair. 

This memorandum is to request reappointment to the Professional Foresters 
Examining Committee (PFEC) member and Chair, Mr. Frank Mulhair, RPF #2625.  

Frank graduated with a BS in Forestry and Natural Resource Management from California 
Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo.  He was immediately hired by Louisiana-
Pacific in Fort Bragg where he worked as Logging Supervisor and District Forester from 
1995-1998.  He moved to Mendocino Redwood Company in Fort Bragg where he served 
as Area Forester for the Navarro West Management Tract from 1998 to 2001.  In 2003, 
Frank accepted a job with Sierra Pacific Industries in Martell, CA as District Forester.  He 
remains in that job today. 

Frank has been very active in the California License Foresters Association (CLFA).  He 
served on the CLFA Board and was President in 2011-2012.  In his role on the CLFA 
Board he served as their Board of Forestry representative and Annual Conference Chair.  
Frank was very active working with CLFA’s Government Affairs Specialist during that time 
and took a leading role in the development of the Working Forest Management Plan. 

If the Board feels that Mr. Mulhair’s service to the PFEC is no longer needed, then another 
individual that fits the criteria as a public member must fill this position. 

As the Assistant Executive Officer for the Board of Forestry and Licensing Officer for 
Professional Foresters Registration, I highly recommend Mr. Frank Mulhair be reappointed 
as an industry member and Chair of the PFEC.  
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